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Article 31 
You have the right to play and rest  

       Shirley Warren  
       Summer News 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have had a busy but rewarding term; we hope you enjoy reading about our fantastic learning in 
this packed news letter. 
 
The children have experienced a wide range of trips and experiences linked to the curriculum, 
including visits to the London Eye, Harry Potter Studio tours, The Living Rainforest, Itchen Valley 
Country Park, Queen Elizabeth Country Park, Lepe Country Park and the Guildhall (where children  
performed with the Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra).  We really appreciate your support towards 
these trips and experiences which enrich the children’s lives. 
 
We are so proud of our sporting achievements this year which continue to go from strength to 
strength. As a result of our commitment, engagement and participation in competitive sport, we have 
just been awarded ‘the School Games Gold’ award.  We would also like to congratulate our football 
team who came second in the whole of Southampton- what a great achievement! Thank you to all of 
you who helped to make the sports day events so fabulous; a good time was had by all.  
  
Our school improvement focus this year has aimed to increase the proportion of children achieving the 
Greater Depth Standard in writing and are proud to say that we have been successful: 20% of our 
Year 6 children achieving this standard (a 10% increase). We are also very pleased to say that the 
proportion of our Year 6 children achieving the expected standard in writing , reading and maths is 
above the national again for the third year in a row.  
 
Thank you for all you support this year, we really appreciate this, especially all your our fabulous PTA 
‘Friends of Shirley Warren’. They have raised over £1700 towards refurbishing our Year R playground.  
Fundraising events this year have included, Bingo (my favourite), discos,  Bake Off, film nights and the 
Summer Fayre.  This means we now have raised a total of £1900. 
 
We are very happy to welcome back Mrs Donovan, Miss Neofytou and Miss Campbell from their 
maternity leave, so many Shirley Warren babies! However, we are saying goodbye to some of our 
Shirley Warren family and we wish them all the best.  In particular Miss Harrison, our deputy 
headteacher, is leaving us for adventures new and we wish her good luck on her travels.   
 
Most importantly, at this time of year, we are saying goodbye to our wonderful Year 6 children. We 
are so proud of them and all they have achieved. Their secondary schools are receiving talented and 
amazing children.  
We hope they pop back to see us.  
 
We wish you all a fabulous summer holiday and we look forward to seeing you in 
September. 
 
Alison Mann  
Headteacher 
 

 



 

   

 

Admin Team... 

Claire Buckingham   School Business Manager 
Sarah Worley   Admin Officer  
Rachel Ayres   Admin Assistant 
Amy McCubbin  Our new Admin Assistant starting in September! 
 
Shirley Warren to go CASHLESS in October 
From 25th October 2019, any payments to be made to school can only be made online. This means that dinners, 
trips, clubs, Breakfast Club, After School Club, Holiday Club, Nursery and Pre-Nursery will all now be paid for online. We 
are letting you know now to give you plenty of time to set up your online account if you haven’t got one already. We will 
be sending letters home with your password to those who don’t have an account. We will not have the facility to take 
cash after this date. 
It will be so much easier for everyone to not have to hunt for cash on a regular basis. You will also be able to track  
payments on your account too.  
 
New Gate Entry System 
We thank you for your patience since the installation of our new gate entry system. The gates are open at the beginning and end of 
the school day but between the hours of 9.15am and 2.30pm you will have to press the intercom to get in and out of the school     
playground. This is all part of our safeguarding. The gate by Chestnut House car park will be locked between these hours so to enter the 
school you must use the main gate by the Nursery. 
 
If your child is not coming to school... 
 
Please phone the school office before 9am if your child is not coming to school and let us know the reason why. If we have not heard 
from you, you will either receive a text or a call from the admin team to find out where your child is. This is  an important part of our 
safeguarding procedures.  
 
Is my child too ill to come to school? 
Unsure if your child is well enough for school? Please check out this excellent website: 
 https://what0-18.nhs.uk/parentscarers/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool 
We are sure it will help you decide whether or not you should send your child to school. Please remember that if your 
child has sickness or diarrhoea, they need to be clear of this for 48 hours before returning to school.  This link is 
available from our website, from the school nurse page. 
 
Data Collection Sheets 
In September, we will be sending out Data Collection Sheets to everyone. Please make sure this is returned to school 
straight away. It is so important for us to have the correct contact information, especially if your child is unwell. It can 
be very distressing if your child is poorly and your number is unobtainable. Thank you. 
 
Flu Immunisation  
In September, parents of children in Years R – 6 will receive notification of Flu Immunisation in school. You will receive an ’Information 
for Parents’ leaflet and a consent form which you will need to complete and return to the school. Some of your children would have re-
ceived the nasal vaccination last year, however the NHS have extended the service and made the   vaccination accessible to other year 
groups this year. Please take up this offer from the NHS. 
 
Lost Property 
We continue to gain a vast amount of unclaimed, unnamed school uniform. If items are named they can be re-
turned to the child instantly. Thank you for your help with this. 
 
Office Duty 
A huge thank you to all the Year 5 children who have been helping us with Office duty this term. They have been brilliant and are a 
credit to you. A new rota will be out the first week of term.  
 
Thank you for your end of term gifts - very kind of you! And thank you for your continued support and patience at our busy times. 

News from the Admin Team 

 
To coincide with Cleaner Air Day, Early Years and KS1 took part in the Inter-School     
Scooter Challenge to see how many children could scoot to school during the week beginning 
17th June. We managed to do a fantastic 201 scoots. Congratulations to 2S who had the most 
scoots to school! Well done everyone involved. 
 

Scooting is good fun and great exercise and it helps to improve the air quality around our school. Before the challenge we all had a     
reminder of scooter safety skills. Don't forget we have our scooter pod if you choose to continue to scoot to school, please remember your 
lock and helmet!    
 
This week we learnt from Hazel Agombar, the City Council School Travel Officer that Shirley Warren came runners-up in the           
competition! We won two family vouchers for local attractions.  Our winners were picked out of a hat - Marcin Wegrzycki and Hector 
Oliveira! Well done! 

https://what0-18.nhs.uk/parentscarers/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool


Our Attendance winners 

Well done Fibi - our scooter winner!  Congratulations to Stephen - our bike winner!  

Children who are in school 

all week and on time    
receive a draw ticket. At 

the end of the year a   
ticket is drawn from the 

thousands in the box and 

the winner gets to choose 
a bike from the Hub     

Cycleworks in Shirley.  
Second prize this year was 

a scooter. 

 

Green Council 

As 4D won the attendance trip, we were 

able to visit The Queen Elizabeth Country 
Park and carry out some exciting         

activities. We started off the day with a 
blind nature walk followed by bug     

hunting and sucking bugs up into pots! 

That was fun! We then enjoyed creating 
nature art to describe words. 4D are very 

creative! We finished off our day by  
building a den made out of forest       

materials. Sadly, none of the dens was 
waterproof so we all got a bit wet!   

All the members of Green Council were excited to go to a farm which is very local to us called Aldermoor Farm. Farmer 

Richard welcomed us to the farm. We fed spinach to the chickens,  Our next job was to plant some flowers in front of 
the runner beans. After they were planted we had to water them and also water the lettuces and other vegetables 

which the sprinkler couldn't reach. We found out that Aldermoor Farm is open on Wednesdays and Saturdays from 9am 
to 5pm.  There is a shop and if you want to feed the chickens, you can pay 20p for a bag of feed.  It would be lovely to 

see many families from Shirley Warren visit the farm and get involved.   

 



News from the Friends of Shirley Warren... 
 

Our wonderful school fair raised £774 - thanks for all your help and support! 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

A great time was 
had by all!  
So many people, 
so many smiles.  
The choir sang 
and it was such a 
lovely             
atmosphere. 
Thank you for 
making it such a 
special afternoon. 

All the year groups had great fun at the Summer Discos last week - it was hot! The children danced, jumped and 

sang along to their favourite songs such as: ‘Baby Shark’. ‘What does the fox say’ and ‘Gangnam Style’. Thanks to 
staff and parents for making the discos possible and of course to Andy our DJ! 

Our next PTA meeting is on Wednesday 18th             
September at 9am - Please come and join us to help 

plan our next events. Thank you! 

“Mum, I’m bored!” 

 

#1 See how many 
items you can put in 

an empty matchbox 
or similar sized   

container! 



Year 2 Sight Awareness 

On 27th June, Year 2 had a wonderful workshop from the Sight Awareness team. We learned all about visual          

impairments, how they affected people’s lives, but also how visually impaired people are still able to do lots of things,   

including reading, sports, sailing and cooking! We had great fun trying to use a cane, trying on different glasses represent-
ing different visual impairments, and enhancing our sense of touch like a visually impaired person would. How exciting! 

 

Southampton in Bloom Competition 

As you may have noticed on the way into school this year the raised flower beds have been transformed into our very own learning 
garden! This formed our entry into Southampton in Bloom and was visited by a panel of judges in June.  They were taken 
around and shown the garden by a group of children from across the school who explained that the aim of this was to help them find 
out all about the history of different fruits and vegetables and give them ideas about how they could use them in a range of tasty 
dishes.   
Each class has a responsibility for an area of the patch and sent 2 representatives down each morning and afternoon to keep them 
watered and healthy!  We hope that these experiences have inspired some of the children to do their very own planting 
at home! I am sure you agree that the displays are magnificent! 

 



 

PE 
Summer Sports round-up 

 Swimming Gala: a fantastic effort by all at our first swimming gala ever! Well done to Phoebe, Josh, Molly, EJ, 

A’Ron, Estefanie, Jesseree, Darla, Aaric and Pranav. 
 Cricket Tournament: to celebrate the Cricket World Cup, with some games hosted in Hampshire, we took a team 

to the Sports Centre to compete. Great sportsmanship from Mohamed, Joey, Ria, Luca, Alexis, Jennifer, Hassan, Julia, 

Taya, Tilly and Rory. 
 Last football meet for the football team - they were amazing and came 2nd in Southampton! (Luca, EJ, Ronak, 

Dom, Albie, Naveen, Dan and Krystian) 
 Two inter-school cricket/rounders tournaments for Year 3 (Ruby, Jack, Jireh, Tommy, Tommy, Gavin, Kyanna and 

Kirah) and Year 6 (Ruby, Dan C, Dan K and Albie). 

 Year 5 tested their teamwork at It’s a Knockout, hosted by Redbridge School!  

 

 

Our swimtastic Year 4 reached the following levels in their lessons! 

Level 1 - Mariam, Daisy-May, Teo, Harry, Isabella, Kenzie, Leon, Mihaela, Niel, Nicole, Kamron, Jacob,  Alfie, Roxie,  

Colton, Lucas, Annie, Dona, Lexi, Brett, Morgan, Maciej, Kundai, Roksana, Joseph, Chloe, Alex T 

Level 2 - Hayden, Sky, Justyna, Gabriel, Alex W,  

Level 3 - Diya, Finley, Joseph D, Lillie, Mayumi, Renee, Jaydn, Weronika, Noha, Kye, Jamal, Dominic, Harrison, Alfie 

P, Charlie 

Level 4 - Henry, Jasmine, Nathan, Owen, Chiara, Michael, Thomas, Nicole 

Level 5 - Joseph N 

Level 6+ Damian 

Stay safe this summer whether you are swimming in a pool or the sea! 

Congratulations Miss Dickinson, 

Testlands and everyone involved in Sport 
at Shirley Warren for gaining the School 

Games Gold Mark Award 2018/19 ! 

“Mum, I’m bored!” 
#2 Make a den  
using sheets,     
blankets, duvet,  
pillows and have a 
picnic! 

Year 4 had the most amazing day this week at the Living Rainforest, seeing animals and birds that they wouldn’t get a 

chance to see in Southampton! 

OUT AND ABOUT 



Sports Day 2019  

We enjoyed three fantastic sports days this week for Reception, KS1 and KS2.  

The winners were: KS1 - Yellow team  KS2 -  White team   



 

 

 

 

   Our Marvellous Mathematicians! 
 
 
 

Rockets                 STARS                        PLANETS            MOUNTAIN CHALLENGE 

Well done to all these children who have moved up   

levels this term on their Maths journey. Fantastic work! 

Up 1 level 
Antony Agnew 
Adam Ansari 

Abhiraj Bhushan 
Ronnie Foreman 
Corey Malaney 

Verona Manning 
Caleb Ndhlovu 
Bella Phillipson 

Oscar Read 
Zofia Trojniak 
Jacob Jaworski 
Alfie Phillipson 

Daisy-May Stride 
Kenzie-Lee Hearn 
Renee Betteridge 

Chiara Animay 
Annie Garner  
Lexi Harris 

Justyna Matela 
Gabriel Synowiec 

Alex Trafisz 
Nicole Trufanova 

Alice Taylor 
Noah Waller 

Milana Shamayko 
Amelia Skeats 
Nicole Machula 
Ashley Mundell 
Maisie O’Brien 

Ashley Broomfield 
Oliwia Burda 
Aiesha Bursey 
Tommy Cowell 
Thomas Hainz 
Breeze Jewell 
Leon Wilkins 
Dolcie Wilson 
Amaya Crabb 

Deive Abromaite 
Dominic Cinco 

Estefanie Sayas 
 Krystian Kucharski 

Rifat Hoque 
 Ria Hoque 

Ronak Hoque  
Rory Castle 

 Jennifer-Rose McHugh 
 Aaric Pavanathil 
 Bethany Thorne 

 Tilly Hatton 
 Owen Smith 

 Yasmine Ansari 
 Jared Wilkins 
 Henry Gao 

 Gayathri Satishkumar 
 Andy Somogyi  

Rian Prasad 
Myah Cartwright 

Jake Sheath 
 
 

 
 

Kyanna Douglas 
Cassie Manuel 
Jasmine Frades 
Oskar Srebrny 

Harry Fredericks 
Pawel Migdal 

Maciej Przybylski 
Hassan Quraishe 
Clareece Hearn 

Anastazya Szczerba 
Mhamad Dilshad 

Darcy Walsh 
Olivia Iyapen-Kistan 

Isobel Rosie  
Ruby-Raye Walsh 

Lucy Young  
Matthew Longland 
Kenzie - Lee Peters 

Mia Draper 

 
Up 2 levels 

Alexia-May Cooke 
Cassius Ferdinand 
Zechariah Good 
James Masters 

Frankie Synowiec 
Vinnie Wells 

Ellie-Maii Woodford 
Timon Hempel 

Zachary Holland 
Patrick Wegrzycki 
Nathan Taburnal 
Michael McHugh 
Kundai Muronya 
Jessica Collins 

Ria Gilligan 
Oscar Lik 

Gavin Sayson 
Lawrence Agbonkhina 

Lennie Brooks 
Pranav Madan Mohan 

 Natalia Szpinda 
 Airah Suarez  

Michael Chambers 
 Jade Frades 

 Domantas Mangevicius 
 Julia Srebrna 
Alfie Peters 

 Allesya Manolache 
Anaia Agnew 

 Benji Kecskemeti 
 Franciszek Zelek 
 Freddie Thorne 

 Ivan Dabu 
 Jane Zaletova 
 Joee Haque 

 Laura Ksiazek 
 Lexi Hamshare 

 Max Hetmanczyk 
 Michelle Njoku, 

Nayomi Tony Joseph 
 Nicole Gornik 
 Sofia O’Brien 

 Sukheera Fletcher 

 Fen Bailey 
Anastajza Bergier 

 Reuben James Hunt 
 Casper Lik 

Maxwell Sekalegga 
Emilia Durell 
Holly Busby 

Tez Vadgama 
 Trangel Aso 

 Tristan Latkar 
John Attrill 

 

Up 3 levels 
Sean-Luke Barretto 
Bartek Bednarczyk 
Ben Marchment 

Inaya Pestell-Thomas 
Aliya Searle 

Alaya Marie Spence 
Kore Ayeni 
Rose Baker 

Charlie Cooper 
Maizie Green 

Annabelle Roe 
Nadine Tatel 
Cohen Timms 

Diya Das 
Henry Britanico 

Jasmine Calantary 
Dona George 
Brett Head 

Helena Atutubo 
Olaf Krygier 

Matthew Watkins 
Inga Brzeska 
 Adam Haraga 

 Paramdeep Rathor 
Leighland Adams 
Jesseree Barrion 
Sydney Daarol 
 Camille Imlani 
 Darla Ragpala  
Phoenix Barnett 
 Logan Burden 
Daniel Castle 
 Mircea Ioan 
 Melody Nagy 

 Nico Prokopiuk 
Isabell Rowley 
Tyler Weeks 

 Ruby Thompson 
Hollie Munro 

Kai Rickman-Ingram 
 Joshua Johnson 

Mia Thorne 
 

Up 4 levels 
Alan Pietrzak 

Niamh Rochford-Scotland 
Farida Elkayal 

Shaylayleigh McLoughlin 
Mayumi Moniz 

Kye Attrill 
Lucas Craciun 

Roksana Pietryzk 
Mohamed Sherif 
Bruce Baalam 

Bella Baddams 
Karim Bah 

 Rohan Rafferty 
Marcin Wegrzycki 

 

Up 5 levels 
Ethan Munyaradzi 

Antek Kicinski 
Charlie Alford 
Harley Cook 

Harvey Singleton 
Hector Oliveira 
Joshua Njoku 

Kenzo Prestousa 
 

Up 6 levels 
Amy Borzyska 
Fibi Niemiec 

Leon Abramowicz 

 

Up 7 Levels 
Hanna Czerkies 

Kian Lebbern-Ward 
Finley Parrish 

Wade Whitcher 
Zofia Synowiec 

 
Up 8 Levels 

Mia Birkett 
 Miguel Ruiz 
 Lian Suarez 
 Noami Uson 
Ronan Gibson 

 

Up 9 Levels 
Libbety Lynch 

 

Up 10 Levels 
Helen Abdullah 

 Kei Chanel Laxina 
 Antoni Zurek 

Abigail Kucharska 
Jennie-Ann Dicker 

Ola Przybylska 
 

Up 11 Levels 
Baban Fadhil 

Masey-Maii Woodford 
Oskar Kuczala 

Sebastian Kowalczyk 
Zoe Pal 

 

Up 12 Levels 
Erin McLoughlin 
Sophie Nieduzak 
Rafaelle Acain 

 

Up 14 Levels 
Abigail Blunden 

Greg Raciniewski 
Izabela Dudzik 
Janine Pagaling 
Max Phillipson 

 

Up 15 Levels 
Grace Drury 



MUSIC 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

KS1 Big Sing 

Children in       

Reception, Year 1 

and Year 2 all 

took part in a day 

of singing        

organised by  

Southampton   

Music Hub. Fiona 

Funnell came and 

we sang songs all 

about stories. 

Rocksteady 

Children from across the school have been learning to be Rock Stars with 
Dan, from Rocksteady. They are already sounding fantastic. Watch out for 
letters in September to sign up if your child wants to get involved. 

Year 4 Performance at Southampton Guildhall 

Year 4 celebrated a year of learning to play their instruments with a city-wide performance at Southampton Guildhall. 

We played with members of the Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra as well as children from other schools. 

The children have worked so hard 

over the year, attending their    
music lessons and practising their  

instruments at home. Thank you to 
all the parents for your support! 



 Year 6 Goodbye and Good Luck! 

 

 

Matilda the Musical 

Year 6 children had an amazing day at the Mayflower theatre, 

taking part in workshops and watching a performance of     
Matilda the Musical. 

The children have been hard at work practising the play  

‘Move –It’ ready for their final performance as mem-
bers of Shirley Warren Primary.  It is an exciting mix of 

drama, singing and dance and tells the story of four 
groups battling to be selected to represent their 

troop.  Every child is involved, be this showing off 

their talents on stage or helping the show flow smoothly 
backstage. 

Thank you Year 6 for everything you have brought 
to Shirley Warren over the years. Be proud of what 
you have achieved and we hope you will always             
remember your time here.  
All the staff wish you the very best in your new 
schools in September. Come back and visit us! 



On the 25th to the 26th June, Year 6 went on an overnight residential to Woodmill.  After being dropped off after 

school, the children were allocated tents and got some time to relax and make their space for the night homely!  We 
were then treated to a delicious meal cooked on-site and spent the evening exploring the site before enjoying a group 

campfire – complete with entertainment provided by the children! 
  

The next morning we were again provided with a cooked breakfast before getting ready for a day packed full of      

activities.  Under a hot June sun, the children got a chance to try archery, tunnelling, climbing, crate-stacking 
and raft building.  All of these activities provided opportunities for the children to test and challenge themselves and 

it was   excellent to see so many excelling and completing their own personal challenges! Well done Year 6! 



OUT AND ABOUT 

On 10th July, Year 2 had an amazing trip to Lepe Country Park! It was a beautiful day and we had lots 

of fun. We made leaf collages, learnt about camouflage finding coloured pipe cleaners in the woods, went 
to the adventure playground and caught some grasshoppers! Wow, what a packed day! Thank you to all 

the parents who volunteered to come - we couldn’t have done it without you! 

Year 5 had a fabulous day in London, enjoying the sunshine and the views from the London 
Eye and the Thames River Cruise! It's given us lots of ideas for our writing topic based on 
the book 'The London Eye Mystery'.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

Our Superstars! 

We are pleased and proud to celebrate the achievements of so many children: 

Gold Book 
Celebrating 

children’s work 

 
Week commencing 22nd April 

Albie McLoughlin 
Zoe Foreman 
Jessica Wajda 
Liliana Moniz 
Yna Romelo 
Leah Castle 

Jireh Balangcod 
Kirah Adams 
Ruby Veal 

Cassie Manuel 
Liani Searle 

Tiana Didioma 
Anastazya Szczerba 
Olivia Iyapen-Kistan 

Holly De La Mata Escudero 
Roxie Clarke 

Kundai Muronya 
Izzie Rosie 
Molly Shaw 

Lily-May Priest 
Natalie Machula 

Julia Srebrna 
Rihanna Wilson 
Ruby Littlefair 
Leah Castle 

Alisha Osman 
Bella Baddams 
Antoni Zurek 
Izabelle Hunt 
Lian Suarez 

Adam Haraga 
Danica Santos 

Jayden Richards 
Kei Laxina 

Inga Brzeska 
Mia Birkett 
Miguel Ruiz 

Erin McLoughlin 
Gabriella Zolnierczyk 

Noami Uson 
 

Week commencing 29th April 
Alisha Osman 
Yna Romelo 
Leah Castle 

Albie McLoughlin 
Zoe Ester 

Zoe Foreman 
Ashley Broomfield 

George Quinn-Parker 
Izzy Rosie 

Amelia Pochyla 
Ruby Walsh 

Natalie Machula 
Nicole Machula 

Milana Shamayko 
Molly Shaw 
Rory Castle 
Ria Gilligan 

Jessica Collins 
Olaf Krygier 

Tommy Castle 
Jack Dixon 

Archie Barnes 
 

All of 1L for being sensible at 
Marwell Zoo 

Tristan Latkar 
William Schutrups 

Gabriella Zolnierczyk 
Marcin Wegrzycki 
Rohan Rafferty 

 
Week commencing 6th  May 

Leah Castle 
Zoe Foreman 

Aaric Pavanathil 
Matthew Longland 

Kyle Hamshare 
Adam Campbell 
Tiana Didioma 

Anastazya Szczerba 
Clareece Hearn 
Tommy Castle 
Tommy Holmes 

Jack Dixon 
Mhamad Dilshad 
Ashley Broomfield 
Connor MacIver 
Thomas Spicer 
Jessica Collins 

Alexander Dabu 
Cassie Manuel  

 Liana Shamayko 
Aleks Kaczmarski 

The whole of 4D for amazing 
writing 

Harley Waddington 
Mia Birkett 
Miguel Ruiz 

Melody Nagy 
Arabella Fegidero 

Logan Burden 
Samuel Ife 

Ethan Munyaradzi 
Gashbin Fadhil 
Isabell Rowley 

 
Week commencing 20th  May 

Bethany Thorne 
Taya Hunt 

Charlie Parrish 
Isabella Kaur Calcagno 

Diya Das 
Nurture Group -  

Kenzie,Connor,Tommy and 
Michael 

Lily-May Priest 
Ella Singleton 
Emilia Durell 
Borys Klak 

Ema Balajova 
Ieremia Paraschiv 

Harry Jacobs 
Hayden Lipscombe 

Natalie Machula 
Oliver Cinco 
Izzy Rosie 

Kevin Stankus 
Henry Garner 
Amelia O’Brien 

Krystian Kucharski 
Gayathri Satishkumar 

 
 

 
Week commencing 3rd June 

Kinga Lubos 
Matthew Longland 

Izzy Rosie 
Lucy Young 

Clareece Hearn 
Tiana Didioma 

Anastazya Szczerba 
Emilia Durell 
Harley Keats 
Jack Dixon 

Tony Littlefair 
Charlie Alford 

 
Week commencing 10th June 

Nathan Taburnal 
Jasmine Calantary 

All of 4C for a great attitude 
to learning, always trying 

their best 
Diya Das 

Joseph Durell 
Henry Britanico 
Harry Jacobs 

Damian Fraczek-Krygier 
Hayden Lipscombe 

Weronika Gos 
Joseph Newman 

Jaydn Keats 
Mayumi Moniz 
Zoe Foreman 
Leah Castle 

Shannon Keats 
Alexa Chitulu 
Lucy Young 

Mhamad Dilshad 
Jireh Balangcod 

Harri Dolman-Read 
Melody Nagy  
Antek Kicinski 

Arabella Fegidero 
Samuel Ife 

Ethan Munyaradzi 
Ruby Thompson 

Tyler Weeks 
Alfie Peters 

Freddie Thorne 
Benji Kecskemeti 

Antek Zajac 
Joee Haque 
Ivan Dabu 

William Schutrups 
Lexi Hamshare 

 
 
 

Week commencing 17th June 
Anastazya Szczerba 

Emilia Durell 
Kirah Adams 
Molly Shaw 

Ella Singleton 
Matthew Longland 

Ruby Walsh 
Our Football Team for coming 

second in the  
Testlands Tournament! 

Lennie Brooks 
Remie Cartwright 

Henry Garner 
Ria Hoque 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Week commencing 24th June 

Tommy Holmes 
Logan McLoughlin 

The Cricket tournament team 
for a great effort in the rain! 

Clareece Hearn 
Mia Cook 

Jack Dixon 
Tiana Didioma 

Holly De La Mata Escudero 
Borys Klak 

Tommy Castle 
Year 4 for an amazing perfor-

mance at the Guildhall 
Darla Ragpala 
Jared Wilkins 
Taya Hunt 

Julia Srebrna 
Kinga Lubos 

Tony Littlefair 
Cassie Manuel  

Gayathri Satishkumar 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Week commencing 1st July 
Arabella Fegidero 

Antek Kicinski 
David Pazdzior 
Logan Burden 

Ethan Munyaradzi 
Melody Nagy 

Ruby Thompson 
Piotr Wesolowski 

Emily-Mae Delaney 
Lawrence Agbonkhina 

Bella Baddams 
Helen Abdullah 

Harley Waddington 
Noami Uson 



OUT AND ABOUT 
Year 3 went on an exciting trip to Harry Potter Studios in London. We went on a magical tour and saw lots of sets 

and props from the Harry Potter films. We also had a lesson all about ‘Harry Potter and The Philosopher's Stone’ and 
story writing. We all had such an amazing time and created some amazing reports all about our day!  

Year R visit Itchen Valley Country Park 

Reception had a lovely trip to Itchen Valley! We had a very busy day making puppets and flags and also             

camouflaging ourselves so we couldn’t be found in hide and seek! We rounded off the day with a play in the 
park to reward ourselves for all our hard work.  

Congratulations to the children who have 
been voted by their peers to win the 
Governors’ Good Egg Award: 
 
KS1 - Miguel Ruiz 
 
KS2 - Daniel Craciun 

“Dad, I’m bored!” 
#3 Make an obstacle course 
in the garden and time    

yourself going around it. 



 

Pre-Nursery 

We have had great 
fun this term making 

a Bug Hotel and 
Having a A Very    

Hungry Caterpillar 
Party! 

Charity News 

Well done Shirley Warren - thanks to your generosity on UNICEF Soccer Aid Day, we raised £228.40! This is enough 

to fund a pre-school in a box (full of toys and learning activities for young children) and antibiotics for 125 children 

suffering from pneumonia. This money will be put to good use in countries that are less fortunate than ours. Amazing! 

 

“Mum, I’m bored!” 

#4 Make up a play and 

perform it to friends and 

family. Make tickets and 

a programme 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

A great term in Nursery! 

What a busy summer we’ve had at Shirley Warren Nursery! 
The topic of the last half term was Out and About and The Sea. We explored the life     
under the water and played pirates. We enjoyed playing in our seaside cafe, we’ve made 
paper ice-cream and played ice-cream shop too. We loved our role-play camping with our 
new exciting toys and we created a beach in our garden. We’ve had lots of water play and 
even more water fights!  
We also enjoyed our Talk for Writing, we’ve learned the Little Red Hen story. 
We are very proud of our garden as we've planted lots of herbs, fruits and vegetables. 
We watered them every day.  
We’ve also learned some French during the French Day at school, tried some French Food 
and we dressed up in French colours. 
Children that go to school in September met their new teachers and really enjoyed their 
transition sessions to Year R.  
We are looking forward to a well deserved summer holiday and to the new challenges in    
September!  

Good luck to all the Nursery children who 
are moving up to Reception class in       
September. It has been a pleasure to have 
you in our Nursery! We will miss you! 





E-Safety. 

With the summer holidays fast approaching and the temptation of using electronic devices to fill the time - take a look at 
10 top tips from internetmatters.org to help you keep your child’s screen time under control. 

1. Set a good example with your own device use. 

2. Have discussions about the risks that they may face based on their online activities. 

3. Put in place a family agreement and agree an appropriate length of time they can use their device.  

4. Help them build critical thinking to understand that some features on platforms are designed to keep you watching 

or playing. 

5.Encourage them to switch off auto-play on platform to remove the temptation to binge on programmes. 

6.Use tech tools and  parental control to manage the time they spend online and the apps they use.  

7. Get the whole family to unplug and create 'screen free' zones at home. 

8.Together find apps, site and games that will help children explore their passions and make screen time active.  

9. For younger children find ways to combine touch screen use with creative and active play. 

10. Encourage children to self-regulate the time they spend  online and the activity they do to ensure they are hav-

ing a positive impact on their wellbeing. 

 

Now may also be a good time to check that your parental controls are set correctly on your electronic devices and 
within popular apps. 

The internetmatters.org website also has a useful tool with step by step guides advising how to set parental controls 
across a whole host of the most popular electronic devices, wireless routers and apps. It can be found here:- 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/ 

NetAware App 

The free NetAware App created by the NSPCC is a very useful app to have on your phone. It contains guides on all 

of the most popular online games, apps and social networks. It contains useful information including descriptions 

of each app, suggested age limits and the risks of being exposed to violence, bullying and other inappropriate themes 
and materials for school age children. 

Go into your app store on your phone and search for NetAware or use the qr codes below to take you straight there. 

 

  https://qrgo.page.link/hdYZY https://qrgo.page.link/AneLr 

         Our 2018-19 Nurture Group 
 

  
 

Our Afternoon Nurture Group enjoyed a lovely picnic at school 
 to enjoy the fine weather. 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://qrgo.page.link/hdYZY
https://qrgo.page.link/AneLr


 

Next Shirley Warren News 
Thursday 24th October 2019 
 

July 

 

Monday 22nd July 
INSET DAY School closed 

 
Tuesday 23rd July 

INSET DAY School closed 
 

 

Wednesday 24th July to 
Monday 2nd September 

(inclusive) 
School Closed for Summer 

Break 

September 
 

Tuesday 3rd September 
School reopens to all 
children for the Autumn 
Term 

Wednesday 4th September 

Parent coffee drop in with Michelle 
9am - 10am 

 
Monday 9th September to 

Friday 13th September 
Y5 to Stubbington residential 

 
Wednesday 11th September 

Parent coffee drop in with Michelle 

9am - 10am 
 

Wednesday 18th September 
Parent coffee drop in with Michelle 

9am - 10am 
 

Wednesday 25th September 
Parent coffee drop in with Michelle 

9am - 10am 

 
Monday 30th September 

Individual photos for all children 
 

October 
Wednesday 2nd October 

Flu jabs for Year R to Year 6 
Details to follow 

 
Wednesday 9th October 

Parent coffee drop in with Michelle 
9am - 10am 

 

Wednesday 16th October 
Parent coffee drop in with Michelle 

9am - 10am 
 

Tuesday 22nd October 
Year 1 and 2 PTA Halloween Disco 

3.45pm-4.45pm 
Year 3,4,5 and 6 PTA Halloween 

Disco 5pm - 6pm 

 

INSET DAYs 2018-19      INSET DAYs 2019-20 
Monday 22nd July 2019      Monday 2nd September 2019
           Friday 25th October 2019 
Tuesday 23rd July 2019      Monday 4th November 2019 
           Friday 14th February 2020 

           Monday 20th July 2020 

       

First day of Autumn term for children is 
 Tuesday 3rd September 

Wednesday 23rd October 

Parent coffee drop in with Michelle 
9am - 10am 

Year R PTA Halloween Disco 
4-4.40pm 

 
Friday 25th October 

SCHOOL CLOSED INSET DAY 
 

Monday 28th October to 

Friday 1st November 
School Closed for Half term 

break 
 

November 
Monday 4th November 

 SCHOOL CLOSED INSET DAY 
 

Tuesday 5th November 
School reopens to all children 

 
Wednesday 6th November 

Parent coffee drop in with Michelle 

9am - 10am 
 

 

A reminder that we are 
unable to authorise leave 
of absence during term 
time and such absence 
may lead to a Penalty 
Notice or Prosecution. 



Every choice comes with seasonal 
vegetables, salad, different types of 
potatoes or chips on different days 

 
and… 

 
There is a variety of hot and cold 

puddings across the week! 
 

There are  
THREE CHOICES every day! 

 
More reasons to try different 

school dinners! 

Week 1 

Week Commencing 
Monday 16th September  
Monday 7th October 

 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Chicken Curry with Rice Veggie Pasta Bake Veggie Sausage Hot Dog 

Tuesday Bubble Crumb Salmon Cheese and Tomato Pizza Pasta Napoli 

Wednesday Saucy Meatballs Veggie Bolognese Jacket Potato 

Thursday Chicken Roast Veggie Sausages Roast Veg Wrap 

Friday Fish Fingers Quorn Dippers Cheese Ploughman’s 

Week 2 
Week Commencing 
Monday 2nd September 

Monday 23rd September 
Monday 14th October 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Chicken Grill Vegetarian Curry with Rice Tuna Wrap 

Tuesday Pasta Bolognese Cheese and Tomato Pizza Cheesy Pasta 

Wednesday Chicken, Bacon and Sweetcorn 
Pie Quorn Pattie in a bun Jacket Potato 

Thursday Pork Roast Veggie Pasty Veggie Ball Sub 

Friday Crispy Cod Quorn Nuggets Veggie Sausage Ploughman’s 

Week 3 
Week Commencing 
Monday 9th September 

Monday 30th September 
Monday 21st October 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Pork Sausages Cheese Quiche Quorn Burger in a Bun 

Tuesday Mexican Fajita Cheese and Tomato Pizza Sweet Potato Falafels 

Wednesday Barbecue Chicken Jacket Potato Fish Goujons 

Thursday Beef Roast Veggie Sausage Turnover BLT Wrap 

Friday Fish of the Day Macaroni Cheese Jacket Potato 

www.myschoollunch.co.uk/southampton 
quizzes, menus, feedback, advice for lunch boxes etc 

www.mycookeryclub.co.uk/southampton 
easy recipes to try at home! 

www.myfarmfood.co.uk/southampton 
farming, food in season and fascinating facts about the food we eat! 

School dinners now cost £2.22 a 

day - please pay online.        

Thank you. 

http://www.myschoollunch.co.uk/southampton
http://www.mycookeryclub.co.uk/southampton
http://www.myfarmfood.co.uk/southampton

